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BROOMEHILL       
COMMUNITY MARKETS 

SATURDAY 23RD March  8AM  - 1PM  
 

See you under the trees 
 

CNR KOJONUP ROAD & GREAT SOUTHERN HWY  
 

COFFEE VAN / BREAKFAST / MORNING TEA 
Over 30 Stalls - Something for everyone 

 

Farm Fresh Local Produce 
 

Hand Crafted Homewares 
 

LIVE MUSIC 
 

FACE PAINTING 
RAFFLES  

MENS SHED VINTAGE MACHINERY DISPLAY 
VOLUNTEER FIRE BRIGADE DISPLAY 

 
 

To book a stall or for more information call 
 

Heather - 0487 321 528 
 

 
FUN FAMILY ACTIVITIES ALL DAY IN BROOMEHILL 

 
 

UTE MUSTER PARADE 
 

LIVE MUSIC IN THE HOTEL GARDEN 

IN THE AFTERNOON AND INTO THE NIGHT  

 

TOPICS 
Volume: 2  Issue: 3  March  2019 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 

Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

Circulation of over 450 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     

Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors: 
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Would you like to submit something into TOPICS? 
Its easy!! 

Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 
Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Offices. 

Or for further information contact the CRC on 9825 1177 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF THE MONTH 5PM 

NOTICES AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

I would like to sincerely thank everyone who has 
expressed their thoughts, messages and visits over the 
previous 4 weeks while I am recovering from me 

recent  Back Surgery. It shows the “Town of 
Friendship” in moments like these.             

Thank you Kassie Hull 

A service will be held at the 
Broomehill Anglican church 

at 9.30am on Sunday the 31st of March 
 

Services at the church are usually held on the 5th 
Sunday of a month, so four times a year. 

 

Members of the parishes of Katanning, Kojonup and 
Broomehill attend the services which are open 

to all Christians, why not join us. 
 

Enquiries to Ernest Chapman on 9824 1378 also 
Tom and Silvia Spicer on 9824 1187 

FOR SALE 
2006 Ford Territory TS AWD 

$5,000 ono 
6 cylinder, 6 speed auto, roo bar, 

Reversing camera, tow bar,         licence to June 2019,  
good tyres, very good order 
Contact Ken 0428 251 789 

(in Katanning) 

If you haven’t 

already why 

not join our  

Facebook Page? 

Join us at  

https://www.facebook.com/

tambellupCRC/ 
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This annual event has become a very social day enjoyed 

by all, thanks to the efforts of the Uniting Church   

members who cook the pancakes 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

 

The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 21 March 2019 commencing at 4.30pm in the Tambellup 
Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings. 

 

FROM THE FEBRUARY COUNCIL MEETING 

Council received the Auditors report for the year ending 30 June 2018. This report provides assurance that the      
financial systems of the Council have been independently reviewed and are functioning reliably.  No areas of     
concern were noted. 

Council accepted the Annual Report for the year ending 30 June 2018, and determined that the Annual Electors 
Meeting would be held on Monday 11 March 2019 at 5.30pm. 

Council endorsed the Strategic Community Plan 2018-2028.  This Plan was originally adopted in December 2018, 
however it was noted that a number of objectives and strategies were omitted in error.  The correct version of the 
document has been uploaded to Council’s website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/publications , and will be available at 
the Shire Offices and Tambellup CRC for perusal. 

Council considered and approved an application for the use and development of a caretakers dwelling at Lot 403 
Crosby Rd, subject to conditions. 

Council granted planning consent for the use and development of a storage shed at Lot 2307 Gnowangerup-
Tambellup Rd, subject to conditions. 

Council granted planning consent for the use and development of a storage shed at Lot 2404 Sprigg-Simpson Rd, 
subject to conditions. 

Council considered a request to waive fees for the use of the Broomehill Caravan Park on Saturday 23 March 2019, 
as submitted by the organiser of the proposed Ute Muster Event.  The request was granted subject to conditions. 

 

WORKS  

February was a busy month for all our works crew.  The construction crew has had their collective hands full during 
February, finishing off the reconstruction of South Pallinup Rd ready for sealing.  While half the crew was onsite here, 
the other half was at the Warrenup Rd reconstruction job, and both sites are now ready for the new seal to be laid in 
coming weeks.  Blasting at the intersection of Warrenup Rd and Tambellup West Rd has been completed, and rock 
formations have been removed.  Gravel carting to this site will now commence. The next stage in the road                
construction program is to prepare Morgan Road, Maguire Road and Flat Rocks Roads for sealing.  

 

The Garrity St footpath was asphalted during February, with clean-up work to commence early in March, and           
asphalting to correct the surface on Tambellup West Rd from the highway to Donald St was completed at the same 
time.  Contractors completed the asphalting of the apron in front of the newly extended Tambellup Fire Shed and the 
parking area on the west side of the building.  New lines marking the laneway and no-parking areas will be applied in 
the near future. 

 

The Maintenance crew has had a wide and varied task list over the past month, from grading and pot hole patching, 
to footpath, signage and guide post maintenance, tree pruning, and assistance with garden operations and              
constuction jobs.  A scrap metal salvage company has been engaged to remove car bodies and metal waste from both 
refuse sites, and remediation works to improve the general appearance at the tips will be completed.   

 

We have been advised the Water Corp will be carting water from a new standpipe at Crawford St, to Ongerup to     
supplement their ever decreasing town supply.  This action is an indication of how badly rain is needed in the region, 
and we hope for an early break and a good wet winter. 

 

The maintenance of watering systems at both ovals has occupied considerable time for our Parks and Gardens team.  
Treated water is now being used to water the Tambellup oval, and fertilising of both ovals was recently completed.  
Water levels at all dams have dropped, as is to be expected, and staff continue to monitor these. 

 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/publications
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A number of major upgrades have recently been completed at the Shire Works Depot, being the installation of a truck 
hoist, an oil dispenser system and a pallet racking system.  The new equipment will assist in providing a safe work     
environment for all staff working in the workshop. 
 

STAFF UPDATES 

 

Staff farewelled Works team member Lara Hugill during February.  Lara is taking some time off 
to spend with her baby which is due to arrive in coming weeks.  We wish Lara all the best for 
this exciting time.   

 

We are also pleased to advise the recently advertised mechanical apprenticeship position has 
been awarded to Braydon Baynes of Broomehill.  Braydon will commence work at the Shire  
mid-March, welcome Braydon! 

 

 

GREAT SOUTHERN HOUSING INITIATIVE 

The Housing project is slowly gathering momentum, with the Councils involved meeting regularly to iron out the ‘who, 
what, when and how’ issues that need to be resolved before any shovels hit the dirt.  The Project Control Group has 
determined that an independent project manager will be appointed to manage the overall project on behalf of all 
Shires, and the tender for this position will be advertised early in March.  Work is continuing on the tender                
documentation for the construction of the homes, and each Council is in the process of undertaking feature and       
geotechnical surveys of the lots chosen for construction.  We anticipate Councils will be going to tender for the design 
and/or construction of homes during march, with tenders being awarded in April.   

 

CARAVAN AND RV 24 HOUR PARKING – TAMBELLUP  

As residents will be aware, the construction of the Tambellup Community Pavilion and the new synthetic bowling 
green has left Tambellup without a caravan park.  Council is aware of the gap this leaves for visitors travelling through 
our community, and as an interim measure, has determined to make the old Bowling Club carpark (corner Crowden 
and Taylor St) available for 24 hour stays for self-contained caravans and RV’s.  Signage will soon be installed on site 
and at the entrances to town to guide visitors.   

 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 

All residents are reminded that from 15 FEBRUARY 2019 until 15 APRIL 2019 the RESTRICTED burning period applies.  
During this period you are required to obtain a permit from your Brigade Fire Control Officer before lighting any fires, 
and all conditions on the permit must be complied with.   

 

Brigade Contacts: 

Broomehill East       Luke Simpson  0427 251257 

Broomehill West     Ben Hewson   0417 969975 

Broomehill Central     Neil Tears   0417 939684 

Tambellup East     Andrew Leonhardt  0437 208427 

Tambellup West     Derek Sadler  0439 521127 

Tambellup VFES (Town)    Laurie Hull   0428 251177 

Community Emergency Services Manager Cindy Pearce  0471 071567 

 

HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS  

During summer, a reminder about how you can keep track of Harvest and Vehicle Movement Bans in the Shire: 

Harvest Ban Hotline – phone 98251042.  This service is maintained by the Shire and fire control officers 24/7, and 
provides the most reliable and up to date source of information. 

Text messaging - Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans and 
road closures by SMS.  If you are currently registered for this service, it would be appreciated if you could 
contact Marni or Pam at the Shire on 98253555 to ensure your details are correct.  Similarly, if you would like 
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to register, or no longer wish to receive these notifications, please contact the Shire. 

Radio broadcasts – ABC radio, as the emergency broadcaster, provides updates of harvest and vehicle movement 
bans at scheduled times through the day.  While every effort is made to ensure this information is available by 
broadcast times, changing weather conditions mean this is not always possible.  Please do not rely on ABC or 
other radio stations as a single source of information. 

Contact your Brigade Fire Control Officer – contact details are noted above. 

And if all else fails – make a judgement call and stop work if you think conditions have deteriorated! 
 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers.  If you would like to provide 
feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

Attend in person at either of our administration offices - Tambellup office 8.30am-4.30pm Monday to Friday,  
Broomehill office Monday to Friday 8.30-12.00, 1.00-4.30pm;  

Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints.  For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 
 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are available in alternative for-
mats, on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the        
“Our Shire” tab. 

 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

CLEAN UP AUSTRALIA DAY 

SUNDAY 3RD MARCH 2019 
Will you and your friends be participating in Clean Up         

Australia Day this year? 
Why not register a site and do your bit for our  environment! 

Registering for a Clean Up event is an awesome way to make a difference for 
our environment. It's free, easy, quick and fun to sign up and helps create lasting change in your local community. You can register 
as an individual, family team, as a local existing    community group, with a group of friends and more. 
The first step is to look around for an area you think could use a clean up, great choices include local beaches, parks, bushland, 
outdoor areas and more. 
The good folks at Clean Up Australia will send you a starter kit with materials including bags, gloves and some paperwork which 
will make organising and participating in your clean up event easy, fun and safe for everyone involved. 
You can check out everything you need to do to organise a successful Clean Up at               
www.cleanupaustraliaday.org.au/resources/community-resources. 
Whenever you choose to get involved, just remember to leave us two weeks to get your kit to you to ensure you're prepared for 
the event. 
To register your site please go to www.cleanupaustraliaday.org.au/register-an-event. 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup has registered as a Clean Up Ally for this year’s event, and will be able to assist you in 
getting collected rubbish removed from your registered site.  
Please contact Pam Hull at the Shire on 9825 3555 for more information.  

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.cleanupaustraliaday.org.au/resources/community-resources
http://www.cleanupaustraliaday.org.au/register-an-event
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL ELECTORS MEETING 
 

The Annual Meeting of Electors of the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup 
is to be held on 
Monday 11 MARCH 2019 at 5.30pm in the Tambellup Council Chambers, Norrish 
Street, Tambellup. 
All members of the public welcome. 
 

ORDER OF BUSINESS 
• Attendance and Apologies 

• Confirmation of the previous minutes 

• Annual Report for 2017-2018 

• General Business 

Closure 
 

Copies of the 2017-2018 Annual Report for the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup are now available from the 
Shire Offices at: 
46-48 Norrish Street, Tambellup and 30360 Great Southern Highway, Broomehill. 
 

 

Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

Are you over 50? 
Have you received a Free Bowel Cancer Screening Test Kit in the mail? 

2019 marks the first year in which all people between 50 and 74 will receive a National Bowel Cancer Screening 
test kit every two years. Cancer Council WA is encouraging everyone in the Great Southern that receives a kit, 
not to put it in the bottom drawer and forget about it, or even worse, put it in the bin, but to do the test and give 
yourself peace of mind. Less than half of all people receiving the kit in WA are participating. Cancer Council    
predicts that an increase in participation rates by just 20% could save over 80,000 lives between now and 2040 

No need to be squeamish, as most people who have done the test say that it is far easier, quicker and cleaner 
than they imagined. 

The kit provides every thing you need to collect the two small poo samples (grain of rice size) and return to the 
lab, where they look for minute traces of blood. 

Blood in your poo could mean a lot of different things, but it could be an early 
warning sign of bowel cancer, so a positive result will need to be discussed with 
your doctor 

Approximately 90% of bowel cancers can be cured if detected early. 

For more information, go to 

 http://www.cancerscreening.gov.au/bowel        ph;  1800 118 868 
or  www.cancerwa.asn.au                                        ph;   13 11 20 

http://www.cancerscreening.gov.au/bowel
http://www.cancerwa.asn.au
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Kids tournament in Tambellup a hit 

Sunday saw some serious tennis action in Tambellup when 45 kids from the great southern took to the court for the annual     
Tambellup Junior Tennis Tournament. 

Kids travelled with their parents from Broomehill, Kojonup, Gnowangerup, Katanning and Nyabing to take part in the event which 
was generously supported by McIntosh & Son, and Tennis West. 

Tournament organiser Sara Robinson said it was rewarding to see the event so well supported. 

“It’s a great opportunity our kids to get some real match experience in a familiar environment and so  good to see parents    
spending time with their kids and everyone having fun at days like this,” she said. 

“It is also local companies like McIntosh who step up and sponsor kids sport that really makes these days possible, and it is just 
great to have them involved in our communities this way,” she said. 

All the winners with their trophies. 

The novice event kids after their 6-round competition. 

Some of the courtside action from the under 8s novice event. 

(L-R) Winners from the novice event – Michael 

Gugiatti and Zoe Letter both of Gnowangerup, and 

runners up Millie Thompson, Broomehill and Flynn 

Stade of Katanning. 

Girls 12 and under winners 

Kojonup’s Millie Plowman (L) 

and Josie Simpson. 

Girls 10 and under winners 

Eva Kowald of Kojonup and 

Emmeline Cunningham of 

Tambellup. 

Girls 10 and under runners 

up were Broomehill’s     

Poppy Thompson and 

Tessa Bignell. 

Boys 10 and under runners 

up Fletcher Patterson and 

Charlie Letter from 

Gnowangerup. 
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Tambellup Bowling Club Notes 
Since our Christmas break we have been very busy on our return to bowls. We have just finished the annual Corporate 
Bowls competition. Thanks to all the sponsors who continue to support our club with prizes and entering teams. The 
winning team this year was ‘The Deli’, congratulations.  
 

On the 9th & 10th February the club had their men’s singles competition over the two days. Under breezy conditions 
there were some great games played. It all came down to two players Norman Herbert & Jim Hull, going one for one 
most of the game with Norm going ahead with 2 shots 25 - 23. Congratulations to both players, it was a great game to 
watch. In the plate play off were Stan Aylmore & John Lawrence who also played a great game until Stan steamed 
ahead 22 – 8.  
 

Then the next weekend we held our Bendigo Bank mixed triples. We had 14 teams from across our district who       
entered and travelled to Tambellup. Again the breeze returned across the green and there were some moments of 
frustration and triumph. The winners on the day were John Dye, David Kempin & Karen Dye from Broomehill. We 
would like to thank Bendigo Bank who support our local sporting clubs & for the sponsorship for the day.  
 

After Christmas the league has also sent both men’s & ladies teams to the Inter League Round Robins which was held 
in Esperance this year. Well done to those on who were selected and played from our club.  
There has been only 2 pennant games played. The men travelled out to Jerramungup on 16th Feb going down             
Jerramungup 76 - Tambellup 55. Feb 23rd the men were home against Nyabing 54 -Tambellup 97. The ladies travelled 
out to Jerramungup on 2nd Feb going down also Jerramungup 24 – Tambellup 14.  
All the best to those who are off to Men’s country week March 1st  – March 8th 

Another successful Corporate Bowls season was run through February. 
There were 14 teams competing. 
The sponsors over the four weeks were St John Ambulance, Tambellup Post Café, Wirrpanda Foundation, Primaries,        
Tambellup Cranbrook Community Bank and Jewelpani. 
Thanks for your support. 
The winners were the "Deli" team  who came in with four wins. Next years winners were the Bowling Queens.  
A big thank you to all the helpers in the kitchen, on the BBQ, in the bar and around the greens. 
Thanks to all the players & supporters . 
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Broomehill Men’s Shed 
Shedders First Project completed. 

The Lister Junior motor Circa 1920s used to drive a two 
stand shearing plant up and running. 

Many Thanks to John for his dedication to the           
preservation of this museum piece. 

This will be on display at  the Broomehill Community     
markets 23

rd
 of March  8am to 2pm. Come and have a 

look.  
Currently the preservation of the International hHarvester       

timber and steel cargo wagon (circa Early 1900s) is       
coming along well. 

 

5 Minute Fixers 
 

Can you help by doing small jobs for members of our 
community who are unable to do them for themselves? 
This could be as simple as changing a light bulb or 

moving a heavy pot plant. 
 

If you are willing to help please add your name and 
the type of assistance you can offer to the list at the 

CRC. 
When someone needs help they will be given your con-
tact details and you will be dealing directly with them.                              

There is no obligation to agree to do the job. 

Primaries/CRT announce the appointment of Ben Hankinson as 
Livestock Rep in the   Tambellup, Broomehill , Gnowangerup and 

Borden districts. 
Ben will be living in the area and will work closely with Peter 

Sheridan . 
Bens contact number is 0439 106450. 
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Tambellup Primary School Grounds Enhancement Project 

The Tambellup Primary School Grounds Enhancement project is well under way.  The painting 
was completed during the school holidays and it looks fantastic.  We were able to hire a local 
painter (Pat Foster of Frederickstown Painters & Decorators), thanks to support from the         
P & C and a grant from Bendigo Bank.  The children are now able to practice their aim at    
various  targets, play three way hopscotch, practice their alphabet and counting and           
complete an  agility trail among other games and activities.  We are starting to develop our 
outdoor play areas.  Peter Killin has been working hard over the summer to build us a           
barbecue and outdoor kitchen playset. Colleen Siegert picked up some large cable reels in 
Perth that we will be  turning into tables under the trees. If you are interested in helping us 
with our project further we have a Bendigo Bank Crowdfunding page where you can find out 
about the different ways in which you can help. 
www.communities.bendigobank.com.au/projects/tps  

http://www.communities.bendigobank.com.au/projects/tps
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5 Minute Fixes 
 

Do you need help with a small job?  
Need to change a light bulb but can’t use a     

ladder? 
Want something picked up from the shops?  
Have a heavy pot plant you need to move? 

 
We have people who can help.  

Just let the staff at the CRC know what you need 
doing and they will put you in touch with our  

5 Minute Fixers. 
You will then be dealing directly with them. 

NEW HOURS FOR THE 

TAMBELLUP            
COMMUNITY 

 RESOURCE CENTRE 

TUESDAY TO      
FRIDAY  

9.30AM - 4.30PM 
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SUPPORT YOUR              

LOCAL CRC  
We need minimum 8 people to run this workshop - 

only 4 are registered so far ,so please register now. 
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 What is an emergency? The obvious is fire or flood. Have you thought about an emergency being the   

sudden death of a partner or a child?  

What about the death or illness of a parent?  

What about if someone in your immediate family had a serious accident or was diagnosed with a serious    

illness?   

Separation or divorce can also be an emergency.  

OR.. the biggest emergency of all – what if something happened to you?  

Who would know where everything is – your Will, all of your possessions, your important documents,         

paperwork, filing and belongings?  

OUR ORGANISATIONAL WORKSHOPS WILL COVER               
THE FOLLOWING

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 20th March    
4.30pm - 6.30pm, $25 per person 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre 
Light Supper Provided 

 

Please call the Tambellup CRC on 9825 1177 to RSVP by 15th March  

 Are you or your         

family prepared for 

the unexpected   
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 

 

  

   Thursday 21st March 
9.30am - 11.30am  $25 per person 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre 
Morning Tea Provided 

 
Please call the Tambellup CRC on 9825 1177 to RSVP by 15th March 
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PHOTOSTORIES WORKSHOPS 
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FOR SALE - Colourful 3 x 1 Brick & Tile Home in                          
Taylor St Tambellup 

Now reduced to: $150,000 

Urgent sale...we have put an offer on our forever home....maybe this could be yours. 

Make a great family home or a rental, with retirement units just down the road.  

Over 1/4 acre with established 4 year old gardens with vege patch & fruit trees.   
Well maintained. 

Can be viewed at most times - a phone call would be appreciated please. 

Can also be seen on Gumtree (10 photos), or For Sale by Owner (35 pics). Have before & 
after    photos of the work we have done. So please don't Google it's so far     behind and just 
not the same house any more. 

PH: Jenny 0427174659  

Ikea Micki Corner work station 
 $70 

 

Ikea Vinyl 2 seater black sofa  
 $150 

 

Kitchen Table with 4 Chairs  
$150 

 

The 4 bedside cupboards  
$40 each 

Please contact - 

 Colleen on 0447 253 015 

Vinyl 
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**ATTENTION                       
LOCAL                                 

BUSINESSES** 
Are all of your details current in your business  

advert in Topics? 

Let us know any changes—tbtopics@gmail.com 

 

TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 

Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 
 

   Black & White  Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75   $150  

 1/2 Page  $40   $80 

 1/4 Page  $20   $40 

 Business card size $12 

Local only Business card size is FREE—However   
donations are greatly appreciated. 

 

Topics is proudly produced by your local 
Community Resource Centre. 

**Free ads and community news submissions        
may be reduced in size. 

 

    Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  

Tambellup Shire Office. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or 

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church                    
Service Times 

2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

Tambellup Seniors Day Club 
Our monthly meetings are held at the  

Tambellup CWA Hall on the First Friday of  
each  month at 1:30pm. 

All members and any persons interested in  
joining with us would be most welcome for a  

social afternoon with Ronnie Whitmore our HAAC lady. 
We all join in for some quiz games and  

sometimes Bingo, in an informal afternoon  
with a small cost of $1.00 and then a cup of  

tea with a biscuit. 
In the warmer months we travel on the HAAC  
bus to  places of interest for the day, so there  

is always something to keep us busy. If you are a senior  
come and join us. Inquiries phone 9825 1167 

 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 
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Expressions of Interest 

We are looking for people interested in doing a 

BASIC COMPUTER COURSE. 

Please register your interest at the Tambellup CRC on 

9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 

CWA – Tambellup Branch 

On St Valentine’s Day 2019, Tambellup CWA once again convened with our AGM and a general planning meeting to 
outline the activities we wished to pursue this year.   

In front of 10 members with a few apologies, Mrs Trixie Hampton, Mrs Jenny Charlton and Mrs Anne-Marie Lockyer 
were once again returned to office as President, Secretary and Treasurer and our Vice President is Mrs Thalma Nazzari.  
Thank you to all for making themselves available.  We will trial a revolving Chairman for our meeting dates this year to 
give all members a chance to hone their skills at running a meeting. 

Everyone commented on the fresh new outside look with our new roof which we are now committed to paying for by 
lots of fund-raising this year.  Our thanks to Paul Plant and his PEP Building Team for a job “well-done”.  The site was 
left immaculate and we are very proud to be able to use our local craftsmen for the job.  Our extreme thanks also, to 
CWA of WA Head Office who have underwritten the full cost of the renovation.  We have now to repay the loan they 
advanced us under the Jubilee Fund rules. 

Our next order of business was to plan our activities for the year allowing for some fun to go with the work.  Fish and 
Chips will commence on the last Friday of the month – first date being Friday, 29th March, 2019 and thereafter on the 
last Friday of the month.  We are also hoping to hold an Easter Craft Activity in March, a Kings Park Fashion Sales 
Day in early June and lots more activities throughout the year. 

 

Come along and join us on the 2nd Thursday of the month at the CWA Rooms from 10am. 
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COMING SOON TO BROOMEHILL! 

BRAND NEW INDEPENDENT LIVING 
SENIORS ACCOMMODATION! 

 

Calling all seniors!  Are you looking to downsize now or 
into the future?  Do you want to stay in your local      

community, close to family, friends and the country lifestyle you know so well? Then this 
might just the opportunity you are looking for! 

 

During 2019 the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup will be embarking on the construction of 
four 2-bedroom independent living seniors units in Broomehill.  The units are designed for 
easy care, low maintenance and lock ‘n’ leave convenience.  We would like to hear from 
any resident who may be interested in this opportunity – a lot interested, or even just a 
little! 

 

Please register with Pam Hull at the Shire on 9825 3555 to receive more information as this 
exciting project progresses. 
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    DID YOU  KNOW...                                           

                     To be in your children's memories tomorrow,    
                      you have to be in their lives today." ... 

Do Your Best.: There is no such thing as a perfect parent.  
 

Mums, Dads and Caregivers . . . 
 

‘A Smart Start’ Tambellup and Tambellup Primary School   
are hosting 2 information sessions this term.  Anyone who has an  
interest on the well being of the young children in our community  

are encouraged to attend. 
 

* By popular request Wendy Muller from Wiring Kids is  
returning to Tambellup. She will be talking about 
Fears, Anxiety and Worries in Early Childhood on  

Thursday 21st March 
 

Wendy presented an information session last year on 
‘Building Strong Resilient children.’ 

 

            *Jenny Allen and Kathryn Wasley ( School Psychologists)  
will be presenting a Triple P seminar. 

            Triple P (Positive Parenting Program) provides parents  
         with strategies to help you with the very important job  

which you have undertaken. 
- Being a parent.  

 

There is NO cost to attend these workshops and a free crèche will be provided but please let 
us know if you require it. 

Phone: 98 251144 or  
Email : SueSheridan@education.wa.edu.au 

Positive Behaviour in Schools  
Our purpose is to establish through consultation, a common understanding of behaviours 
expected in the school and community.  
By providing a safe, supportive and positive learning environment, we endeavour to optimise  
academic achievement.  
The beliefs, language and actions will be explicitly taught and transparent to the whole school community. 
 

Last year the Tambellup Community was asked to help us design mascots which would represent the          
behaviours we want the children of our school to demonstrate. 
The winners of the competition all had a desire to see the town emblem (The Willy Wagtail) incorporated 
into the school’s P.B.S. mascots. Thank you and congratulations to Carolyn Cunningham, Kylie Sadler, Max 
Sheridan, Emmeline Cunningham and Shelby Dowsett. 
 

Introducing Billy, Milly and Tilly.  
 

The mascots are proudly displayed in classrooms and prominent 
places around our school. The children are acknowledged and       
rewarded with faction cards for demonstrating the desired        
behaviours. Each fortnight a different behaviour is focussed on 
with explicit teaching and incidental reminders and prompts. 
 

The P.B.S. team meets for 1 hour, twice a term to discuss progress 
and plan future actions. 
 

We would love to have community representation on our team. If 
you are interested in making a small commitment to the well being 
of the children in our community please contact Sue Sheridan. 
  
     Remember –It takes a village to raise a child. 
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Sandalwood Villas, Tambellup 
Independent Living Seniors Accommodation 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Located in Taylor Street Tambellup, Sandalwood Villas offers secure, contemporary accommodation for    
people aged 55 and over. Entry to the complex is via remote controlled, electronic gates. Each of the six     
villas has two bedrooms plus an office/study/craft room and an open kitchen/dining/lounge area with       
reverse cycle air conditioning. Two villas have a fully accessible bathroom and the remaining four have 
an ensuite to the main bedroom (with an additional access door) and a second, separate toilet and hand 
basin. Construction is of brick/fibro cladding and tin and a communal gazebo and garden is centrally   
located behind the entrance area. 
 

Rental is $180 per week for couples and $160 per week for single people; consideration will be given to      
allowing tenants a small, quiet pet on a case by case basis and within twelve month lease terms. An    
extra $10 per week is applicable for people with a pet. 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup currently has two units available for rent at Sandalwood Villas. If you 
would like further information or to view, please contact Kay at our Tambellup office - 46-48 Norrish 
Street, Tambellup; phone 9825 3555; or email finance@shirebt.wa.gov.au   

mailto:finance@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Tambellup Health Centre 
 

March 2019 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Telephone number 9821 6222 
9821 6890 (to speak to staff at the Tambellup Health Centre) 

 
 Booking appointments 
 Service Appointments 

Nursing Drop in clinic NO appointment required. 9am to 10am fasting bloods will 
take priority. 

GP Clinic 9-10:30am by appointment only. 10:30-12:30 drop-in clinic. For                 
appointments call 
9821 6222. 

Child Health including     
Immunisations 

Appointments only call 9827 2290 

Social Work Drop in & appointments. For appointments call  98216222 

Physiotherapy Appointments only. Call 98216222 

Podiatry Aboriginal Health drop-in clinic 9:15-12:45; by appointment only 1:15-3:15 

Telehealth By appointment only 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

        1 
Nurse 
Telehealth  

4 
Closed 
Public holiday 

5 6 
GP clinic 
Aboriginal Health 
Telehealth 

7 8 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

11 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

12 
  

13 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal Health 
Telehealth 

14 15 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Social Worker 
  

18 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Child Health Clinic 

19 
  

20 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal Health 
Telehealth 
Diabetes Educator 

21 22 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

25 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
  

26 27 
GP Clinic 
Aboriginal Health 
Telehealth 

28 29 
Nurse 
Telehealth 
Physiotherapy 
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Broomehill Hockey Club 

AGM 

Monday 11th March 7.30pm 

Broomehill Recreation Complex 

Everyone Welcome. 

Enquiries – Anne Guazzelli - 0488 620 453 

Janet Lucas – 0405 632 857  

 

Players wanted for all 
teams –  

Minkey, Junior, Ladies, 
Men’s 

Tambellup Junior Football Club 

 Annual General Meeting 

will be held at 4pm on Monday  
18 March 2019 

at the Tambellup Community Pavilion. 

All Committee positions are vacant and 
need to be filled.  

Enquiries to  
Craig Webster on            

0427 251 374 

Date  Event 

2 March Social Tennis, 2pm 

9 March 

Tambellup Championship Mixed Doubles, 2pm. Social 
hitters welcome! 

Committee Meeting – all members encouraged to come! 

16 March Tenterden Open Mixed Doubles Tournament 

23 March 
Tambellup Championship Singles, 2pm. Social hitters      
welcome! 

30 March Social Tennis, 2pm 

6 April Social Tennis, 2pm 

13 April Closing Day, Social Tennis and Presentation Evening 

21 April EASTER LONG WEEKEND 

Tambellup Tennis Club Fixtures 2019 

Topics Submissions 
All submissions for Topics are due by 25th of the month. 

Email—tbtopics@gmail.com  
Or drop off your information to the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or    

Tambellup Shire Offices. 

NO 
JANUARY 
EDITION 
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-EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST- 
Broomehill Netball Club 

If you are interested in   
playing netball in 2019, I 
would love to hear from 

you! 
Please contact  

Rachael Russell on 0408 938 
184. 

Broomehill Fitness Group 

Wednesdays 7-8pm 

Commencing 6th March 2019 

Broomehill Recreational Complex 

ALL WELCOME! ALL LEVELS OF FITNESS! 

Any enquiries to Jenna on 0419939840 

 

Bring a water bottle, towel & skipping rope. 

Diabetes Educator  
Tambellup Health    

Centre 

3rd Wednesday of    
every month 

9.30am - 1.30pm 

9821 6274 

AGM 

Tambellup Agricultural Society 
 Tuesday 12th March at 7pm  

at the Tambellup CRC 
Please come along and have a say into the future of the                                                   

Tambellup Agricultural Society 

Does the community wish for the Society to continue?                                                             
If the answer is YES, then we need your input and help to keep it going. 

SPREADING 

From $9 / Tonne 
CARTAGE AVAILABLE 
Contact Rick Branchi 
 Mobile 0439445725 
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Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 

Tambellup & Broomehill Public Libraries  
FILM STREAMING SERVICE, KANOPY! 

With Kanopy, Tambellup and Broomehill library patrons 
will have access to more than 30,000 Films, For Free! 

The popular on-demand video streaming service Kanopy 
is  available for free.  Tambellup and Broomehill library 

card  holders can access Kanopy and sign up to start 

streaming films on demand instantly by visiting: 
After signing up and creating an account on Kanopy, you 

will only have to enter your library barcode - no pin. 
Each patron will have 4 credits (or watch 4 film/

documentaries) per month, which is reset on the 1st of 
every month. 

They then have 72 hours to watch or re-watch a film from 
the time they start to watch a film. 

https://www.kanopystreaming.com/wa  

Katanning and  Districts  
Garden Club  

Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month 
usually commencing at 1.30p.m.  

 All welcome.   
On the third Tuesday of the month the 

Garden Club holds Floral Art Workshops - 
just the very basic and fun  
arrangements are created.  

 For information ring 9824 1270 or  
0428 241370 Helen Bignell 

 

Red Hatters 

Meetings on the first Tuesday of the 

month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

https://www.kanopystreaming.com/wa
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Make your local Tambellup store your ‘one stop’ shop for your merchandise                  

requirements with proven backup sales & service. 

Landmark Tambellup - proud sponsor of community organisations and events. 

LANDMARK TAMBELLUP  FOR FRIENDLY 

LOCAL SERVICE                                                       

8am -5pm MON-FRI                                                                                    

PH 08 9825 1430   FAX 08 9825 1432                   

MOB  0447 227 844 

CALL IN TO SEE THE FRIENDLY STAFF  

FOR FARM BUSINESS, SPECIALIST ADVICE AND SERVICE: 

 

Merchandise      Livestock       Insurance       Wool       Real Estate           

Open for fellowship BBQ every Wednesday 5pm 
on cnr Kojonup and Great southern HWY  

 

John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 
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Abby’s Sheep Poo & 

Pine Cone’s For Sale 

Sheep Poo—$5.00 per bag 

Pine Cones—$5.00 per 5kg bag 

Contact Kristy 0417 986 653 for delivery 
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Brian Green 
12-24 volt DC Trailer 

Rewires, LED fittings installed to utes and trailers. 

12 volt brakes fitted and repaired 

Trailer bearings replaced 

All enquiries to Brian  

Back in town full time 

0487 241 560 

SUPER SPREADING AND GRAIN CARTING 

RING KEVIN HUEPPAUFF 0427 961 810  

Email:broomehill@bigpond.com 
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Tambellup Radiator Service         

Repairs and recons for all  

makes and models.  
 

Also  ..welding repairs and modifications 

on Agricultural machinery                                           

Phone  0429 835 599                                  

BUILDER REGISTERED CONTRACTOR 

All Construction Work, Renovations, Extensions 

and Alterations 

 

MURRAY COOKE 
 

Licenced Asbestos Removalists,  

Insurance Work, Bathrooms 

 

0403 381 428 
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Imperial Deli Broomehill 
NOW OPEN! 

 

From 6.30am 
7 days per week 

 

Home made pies, sausage rolls and pasties 

Ice creams & jelly cups for the children 

Cooked breakfast available 

Fresh Bread 

Milk 
 

Dine in or takeaway 
Please call Jeanette  

9824 1222 

 
Broomehill Sheep Manure 

raw manure 

$5.00/bag 

 

 

Mob: 0458 200 363 9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 
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For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

COUNTRYSIDE 

HOMES 
Registered Building Contractor 

RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 

Geraldine's Restau-

rant 

Crowden St, Tambellup 9854 9192 or 0438 543 996 

A la carte Menu                                                                                 
BYO                                                                                     

Open Friday to Sunday 

Take-away fish, chips, deep fried items                
Sunday evenings 
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Calendar MARCH 2019 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                        

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320                                                           

   P: 08 9825 1177                         F: 08 9825 1187               E: tbtopics@gmail.com            
  

POSTAGE                  
PAID 

TO THE HOUSEHOLDER 
 

FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     

34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 
31 
BH Anglican Church 
(pg 2) 

COMING IN APRIL AND MAY -  
Triple P Seminar for Parents (pg 9) 
PhotoStory follow-up workshop          
(pg 28/29) 

1 2 
TA Social Tennis  
(pg 34) 

     GOOD FRIDAY APRIL 19TH 
     EASTER SUNDAY APRIL 21ST 
     EASTER MONDAY APRIL 22ND 

3 
Clean up Australia 
Day (pg 7) 

4 
Public Holiday 

5 
Red Hatters (pg 36) 
 
SJA First Aid Kit 
Servicing (pg 10) 
 

6 
BH Fitness Group 
(pg 35) 

7 
PinG Farm       
Finance Work-
shop (pg 21) 

8 9 
TA Champ Mxd 
Doubles (pg 34) 
 
TA Tennis  
Committee 
Meeting (pg 34) 

10 
TA Uniting Church 

11 
Annual Electors 
Meeting (pg 8) 
 
BH Hockey Club 
AGM (pg 34) 

12 
PANCAKE DAY  
(pg 4) 
 

TA AG Society AGM 
(pg 35) 

13 
TA Lions Club 

14 
TA CWA  

 
 
RECYCLING 

15 16 

17 18 
TA Child Health 
Clinic 
 
TA Jnr Football 
AGM (pg 34) 

19 
Cake Decorating 

20 
Organisational 
Workshop (pg 22) 
 

Diabetes Educator 
(pg 35) 

 

21 
Are you Willing 
Workshop (pg 23) 
 

Shire Council 
Meeting (pg 5) 
 

Fears, Worries  & 
Anxiety          
Workshop (pg 31) 

22 23 
BH Community 
Markets (cover)  
 

BH Ute Muster    
(pg 3) 
 

TA Champ Singles 
(pg 34) 

24 
TA Uniting Church 

25 26 27 
SJA Volunteer   
Training 

28 
 
 
RECYCLING 

29 
CWA Fish and 
Chips (pg 28) 

30 
PhotoStory      
Workshop (pg 
24/25) 
 
TA  Social Tennis 
(pg34) 


